PROVINCIAL GRAND LODGE

OF HERTFORDSHIRE
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From:     Provincial Grand Secretary: Hugh Oram
HO/ 16 - May
Dear Bro Secretary, 
Information for Lodge Secretaries
Provincial News
We have had a larger than normal number of envelopes containing Provincial News returned to Fleet House marked ‘no longer at this address’ or ‘not known at this address’, in a number of such cases on examination of the Lodge summons, the new address is given but the Secretary has failed to inform Fleet House.  This creates unnecessary work and cost identifying the current address and posting for a second time. 
FIRST RISING
Board of General Purposes - Reading of Dispensations
Please make all Brethren aware of the attached letter concerning the reading of Dispensations.

Unqualified Master Masons attending UGLE meetings
Brethren will be aware that Master Masons, who do not qualify to attend under Rule 5 or Rule 9 Book of Constitutions, are permitted to attend the June, September and December meetings of Grand Lodge, but they may not speak or vote. 
A single Provincial application is required to be submitted in the final week of the month preceding the meeting.  Brethren wishing to attend are required to apply via the Provincial Secretary giving their Province, Surname, Forenames, Email address and Grand Lodge Reference Number, electronic tickets will then be sent to the email address given in the first week of the month of the meeting.  
SECOND RISING
Family Fun Day 24th July 2016

Worshipful Bro Paul Redington is organising the classic car display at the Fun Day on the 24th July and while he has received a number of offers by Brethren willing to display their vehicles he would be pleased to hear from  anyone, whether a mason or not, who may be willing to display their vehicle at this event. 

He has therefore produced a flier, a copy of which is attached, and would ask for Brethren to pass it to anyone who may be willing to assist or let him know their name and telephone number and he will contact them directly paulredington@btinternet.com. 
Masters & Wardens

I am writing to the Worshipful Master and Wardens who will be in office at the time of the Annual Provincial Meeting which takes place on Wednesday 28th September, to invite them to attend as representatives of your Lodge. You are aware of By Law No 8 which states

“The Provincial Grand Lodge shall meet annually on a day and at a place to be fixed by the Provincial Grand Master to transact its business. Every Lodge shall be represented by its Master and Wardens, who shall attend unless he has submitted an acceptable explanation for his absence from the meeting”. 

I have attached the invitation to your WM and his Wardens and ask you to pass these on to them, should they be in office on 28th September (Action Required). I will be writing again later in the year to those who are not yet in post (because of the date of your Installation Meeting), and I am sure in that way we will again have an excellent attendance at one of the major events of the year.  It would assist if you could warn those likely to be in office to enable them to reserve the date and will you please ensure that the return is submitted promptly. 

THIRD RISING
Emulation Lodge of Improvement

The Emulation Lodge of Improvement are holding their Preceptors Festival on Friday 24th June 2016 at Freemasons’ Hall, Great Queen Street, they we will be demonstrating the ceremonies of Initiation & Installation, details are attached.   Any Brother who is a Master Mason, regardless of ritual background, is eligible to attend

Sincerely and fraternally

Hugh Oram
Distribution:  Lodge Secretaries:

cc:

Provincial Grand Master, Deputy Provincial Grand Master, Assistant Provincial Grand Masters, Provincial Senior Grand Warden, Provincial Junior Grand Warden, Provincial Grand Director of Ceremonies, Provincial Grand Almoner, Provincial Grand Charity Steward.
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